MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – June 18, 2012 

IN ATTENDANCE: Town Board Chair Ed Eloranta, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, and Clerk Vicki Anderson.

CALL TO ORDER.QUORUM PRESENT: by Chair Eloranta, 7:30 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 6/14/12 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as a courtesy to the citizens, the agenda was published in the “Mt. Horeb Mail.” 
MINUTES: Motion by Schwenn/Eloranta to approve the TB minutes of 5/21/12 as distributed. Motion to approve carried 2-0.  

RENEWAL - LIQUOR LICENSES: MARCINE’S LLC AND RILEY TAVERN: MOTION by Schwenn/Eloranta to approve the renewal of the alcohol beverage license for Class B beer and Class B liquor for the period of 7/1/12 to 6/30/13 to Marcine L. Gilbertson, Marcine’s LLC, and James G. Murphy, Riley Tavern, Inc.   Discussion: The paperwork has been properly filed, fees paid and satisfactory criminal record check and premises inspection have been completed. Motion carried 2-0. 

OPERATORS’ LICENSES/RILEY TAVERN & MARCINE”S  MOTION by Schwenn/Eloranta to approve the operators’ licenses for Riley Tavern for the following individuals: Karlene Groom, Carly Harris, Caana Heibel, Ryley O’Brien, Katherine M. Redican, Nicole Williams and Tracey Young; to conditionally approve the license for Tracie Ace contingent upon satisfactory criminal record check and to conditionally approve the license of Danette Dahlk contingent upon documentation of training. 
Marcine’s LLC. for the following individuals: Sandie Berg, Lanny Gilbertson, Peg Halverson, Billy Lawinger, Patti Lawinger, Justina Morgan, Holly Schoennmann,  and Renee Tollefeson. Motion to approve carried 2-0. 

PICNIC PERMIT/FAST PITCH AND SLOW PITCH SOFTBALL GAMES – AUG. 25, 26, SEPT. 1-3, SEPT. 8-9 TEMPORARY OPERATORS: Tabled since no representative of the Mt. Vernon Park Association was in attendance. 
OUTDOOR EVENTS – PRIVATE WEDDING, AUG. 4 AND RILEY FEST, AUG. 18, at Riley Tavern: MOTION by Schwenn/Eloranta to approve the two outdoor events scheduled at this time at Riley Tavern subject to the normal conditions. 
1. All amplified sound and music shall be discontinued at midnight, 12:00 a.m., for the events other than the Riley Fest.

2. All amplified sound and music shall be discontinued at 1:30 a.m. for the Riley Fest. The Riley Fest is the only outdoor music event at Riley Tavern at which amplified sound or music shall continue past midnight. 

3. Access for emergency equipment shall be maintained at all times on all roadways in the vicinity of Riley Tavern that are being used for parking by the patrons of the Riley Fest and other events. It shall be the responsibility of Riley Tavern to request “no parking” signs if necessary. 

4. Riley Tavern, Inc. shall continue their policy of employing adequate security for the event. DISCUSSION: Seven outdoor music events, in addition to the Riley Fest, are permitted annually at Riley Tavern. As of 6/18/12, two events have been scheduled for 7/1/2012-6/30/2013. As other events are scheduled, Riley Tavern is to notify the town so that the permit event can be discussed at a TB meeting and neighbors may be informed of the dates. The events shall comply with Town of Springdale Code of Ordinances, Sec. 7-2-17 © “SPECIAL PERMITS FOR EVENTS WITH AMPLIFIED SOUND OR MUSIC IN THE OUTDOOR CONSUMPTION AREA. Special permit(s) for event(s) with amplified sound or music in the outdoor consumption area may be granted by the Town Board. The Town Board shall approve each event and/or events by permit(s) and may impose specific conditions such as date of event, duration of event, hours of operation, hours of sale, notification requirements, and/or any additional conditions they deem necessary.” Motion carried 2-0.

PC RECOMMENDATIONS: C. & E.BOLDEN/PRELIMINARY CSM/CTH PD/SEC. 14 & 11: Action tabled to allow the TB time to research the appropriate legal language for a deed notice to inform potential buyers of a possible special assessment for public improvements. Supervisor Schwenn brought up the issue of possible improvements to Allen Dr., the farm-to-market road proposed as the access point for Lot 2 and Lot 4, based on the town standard requirement to upgrade the farm-to-market roads at the time the third house/structure would be served by the road.  Currently, Allen Dr. serves one residence. The TB, not the PC, manages road upgrades. At the time of PC action, the road upgrade was not discussed in length. The PC recommended approval of the four lot CSM at their May 2012 business meeting with the following conditions: *No building site on Lot 1. * The town-approved building envelopes for Lot 2 and Lot 4 shall be on file in the Springdale town hall. *No further division of these lots per the current town land use plan.
DRIVEWAY PERMITS: 

A. S. BURNS/RIDGEVIEW RD./FIELD ACCESS AND WORK WITHIN THE R-O-W: MOTION  by Schwenn/Eloranta to approve the field road from Ridgeview Rd. contingent upon receipt of the $100 fee. Discussion: The agricultural-use-only field road will serve the extended work area on the Burns farm. Motion carried 2-0. 
B. A. HILL/N. KOLLATH RD./ SEC. 25: MOTION by Schwenn/Eloranta to approve Driveway Permit Part 2. Discussion: This permit is issued for Lot 2 CSM 10305 off of a shared driveway on N. Kollath Rd. The shared driveway agreement is on file in the town hall. The shared portion of the driveway shall be maintained at 16’ wide driving surface and 18’ wide road bed. The single use portion of the driveway shall be 12’ wide driving surface and 14’ wide road bed. Motion to approve carried 2-0. 
ROBERT VOHS Land-Jim Lindemann/INDIAN MOUND TRAIL/PRELIMINARY DISCUSSION – CIDER House of Wisconsin PRODUCTION/TASTING ROOM: NO ACTION – Information Only
Jim Lindemann and Robert Vohs provided a few more details about their plans to create a cider tasting room in a building formerly used to sell country orchard produce on Indian Mound Trail, Sec. 16. In general, the TB seemed in agreement with the proposal, pointing out that the town land use plan encourages the sale of agricultural products. The landowners were reminded that the business could not morph into a tavern or restaurant, both uses are not permitted with the current B-1 zoning with restrictions, and it must comply with the town sign ordinance. It was reiterated that the proposed use would require a liquor license from the Town of Springdale. Currently, the town holds one unused liquor license and understands that Vohs and Lindemann are making progress to obtain the required state and federal permits to enable them to formally apply for the town liquor license. 
FAILED SEPTIC SYSTEM/HOLDING TANK PERMIT/CAROLL BRATTLIE/3066 N. STATION RD./SEC. 2: Motion by Schwenn/Eloranta to approve the holding tank for the residence at 3066 N. Station Rd., Sec. 2. Discussion: In preparing to sell the residence in Riley, the Brattlies learned that the existing septic system had failed. The soil evaluation report prepared by Paul A. Hardy, CST plumber #225394, dated 5-24-12, describes the site as “suitable for holding tank only.” Therefore, in conformance with the Town of Springdale ordinance Title 6 -3-1 “…it is necessary to have a holding tank ordinance as an acceptable measure for the replacement of an existing inadequate sanitary facility presently in use in an existing residential…facility only when the existing facility is unable to obtain an on-site soil absorption system…” The required Holding Tank Agreement and Holding Tank Servicing Contract have been completed. Servicing shall be required on a semi-annual basis and a report submitted to Dane County Environmental Health and the Town of Springdale. Motion to approve carried 2-0.
SIGN REQUEST/SLOW, CHILDREN AT PLAY/KELLESVIG ST./SEC. 6: MOTION by Eloranta/Schwenn to install a caution sign, such as “Slow, Children at Play.” Discussion: Kellesvig St. resident Holly Kellesvig made the request for the installation of the sign because of the pattern of cars driving too rapidly for the dead-end residential street. Many young children live and play along the street. Since the TB does not have the authority to act alone to lower speed limits below 45 m.p.h., it is hoped that the new sign will lead to lower speeds. Motion to approve carried 2-0.  
DCTA RECOMMENDATION/DISSOLUTION OF CARPC: NO ACTION – The matter was tabled. On June 16, 2012, the town received an email from DCTA that 20 Town Chairs voted to work with CARPC to resolve differences. Therefore, the DCTA recommendation for dissolution of CARPC is rescinded at this time. 
STATE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION - PROPOSED CHANGES TO US HWY. 18/151: MOTION by Eloranta/Schwenn to include these comments in a letter to Larry Barta, State Department of Transportation.

1. All new roads constructed in the town shall be restricted to 45 m.p.h. and designed for that slower speed. 

The road design for a slower speed could decrease the radius of turns and allow for the construction of the proposed frontage road as close to the existing highway as possible.

At the western edge of the proposed frontage road on the south side of the highway, as County Highway PD crosses over US Hwy. 18/151, the town would prefer that this portion of the new frontage road remain close to the existing highway, rather than looping onto farmland. 

2. No new town roads, or portions thereof, shall be built as a town road when the residential property can be served by single or shared private driveways. (Doescher and Miller properties)

3. No interchange shall be built at CTH J. At the time of construction of the proposed changes to US Highway 18/151, the Town Board may consider permitting heavier trucks on town roads. 

4. All new frontage roads and new roads constructed in the town shall be constructed to the heavy-duty standards in case truck traffic from the two quarries must travel on any of the new town roads after the at-grade access points are terminated. 

5. When new town roads are required, the new town roads shall be routed the shortest distance possible, as close to the existing highway as possible, with the minimum negative impacts on farmland, residential properties and other natural resources. When the layout of the road does not contradict the town policies, the town wishes to honor the preferences of the town landowners impacted by the proposed new roads.

For the Disch and VonEschen properties, the residents seemed to prefer the new town road to travel on the northern edge of the Disch property and to angle southeasterly towards Verona with the road angled in such a way that the lights from the vehicles traveling east to west  will not shine directly onto the VonEschen property.  

6. Route the new town road between the existing highway and the northern edge of the Ringgenberg quarry. 

7. Build the proposed frontage road on the north side of the US Hwy. 18/151 from CTH PD to the Handel property only. Build a town road on the north side of US Hwy. 18/151 from CTH J westerly to the Kelly Davis property to heavy-duty standards due to the quarry located on the property. Motion carried 2-0. 

Bills: MOTION by Schwenn/Eloranta to pay the bills. Motion carried 2-0.  
Adjourn: MOTION by Schwenn/Eloranta  to adjourn. Motion carried 2-0.                  Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson
